STRATFORD IRRIGATION DISTRICT
877 W. Iona Avenue, Lemoore, CA 93245
June 15, 2023

The regular meeting of the Stratford Irrigation District Board of Directors was called to
order at 10:10 a.m. by President C. Meyer. Other Directors present were S. Stanton T. Azevedo,
M. Newton and B. Newton. Others present were Manager R. Silva, Secretary W. Areias and Craig
Andrew.

A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to approve
the minutes of the May 18, 2023 meeting.

AUDIENCE SCHEDULED APPEARANCE — N/A

FINANCIAL MATTERS - Secretary, W. Areias presented the current financial report for
the Board’s consideration. A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton
and carried to approve payment of the bills as listed and make any transfers needed.

BUDGET UPDATE - Copies of a Budget Update report for the period ending May 31,
2023 were distributed and reviewed by the Board. Manager Silva reported that Lemoore Canal
will not be charging Stratford ID any maintenance work for this year.

AUDIENCE UNSCHEDULED APPEARANCE — N/A

CORRESPONDENCE - Downey Brand wants to be notified of any CEQA notices
concerning Stratford ID. Will contact David Kahn regarding this.

MANAGER’S REPORT - Manager Silva reported that Pine Flat storage is 611,589 a/f
total storage is 843,775 a/f. The natural flow is 17,177 c.f.s. SID storage is a total of approximately
8,650 a/f. Precipitation is 174.8% of normal. The Flood Release will be going down to 10,600
cfs by this Sunday.

LEMOORE CANAL MEETING — Nothing new to report.
KRWA -N/A

SOUTH FORK KINGS GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY - Dir. M.
Newton reported that there is a meeting today via zoom at 9 am with Tulare Lake Sub Basins and
staff from the SWRCB to discuss the issues with DWR’s inadequate GSP determination and the
gameplan to move forward. On June 21 the SWRCB will hold a hearing to determine a
probationary hearing schedule for the six GSP’s found to be inadequate.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business to report.



NEW BUSINESS: SOUTH FORK KINGS GSA BALLOT —Manager Silva reported that
we had received a South Fork Kings GSA Ballot to raise their assessment for $9.80 to $20.00 per
acre. A motion was made by Dir. S. Stanton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to approve
signing the ballot for $20.00 per acre.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to closed session at 10:50 a.m.

No Closed session.

Respectfully submitted,

donda Fcicd

Wendee Areias, Secretary




